UC LA Academic Senate

Committee on Rules and Jurisdiction

January 27, 2023

Jessica Cattelino, Chair
UCLA Academic Senate

Dear Jessica,

The Committee on Rules and Jurisdiction is grateful for the opportunity to comment on the
proposed revisions to the Presidential Policy — Developing and Maintaining Presidential Policies
(“Policy on Policies”). One area of concern was noticed by committee members.

Section V D (2) currently states that new policies undergoing Substantive Revision complete a
90-day comment period but the Rescission Process only requires the completion of a 30-day
comment period. The proposed changes do not provide reasoning as to why there is a different
amount of time for these items, when both can take a significant amount of time. Further, a 30-
day review period may not be long enough for all stakeholders to respond.

We hope that clarification can be provided on this process before the policy is approved. If you
have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at eleanork@ucla.edu, or the
Committee on Rules and Jurisdiction Analyst Lilia Valdez at lvaldez@senate.ucla.edu.

Sincerely,

sy K Lo

Eleanor Kaufman, Chair
Committee on Rules and Jurisdiction

cc: Randy Bucklin, Member, Committee on Rules and Jurisdiction
Jie Jay Zheng, Member, Committee on Rules and Jurisdiction
Lilia Valdez, Policy Analyst, Committee on Rules and Jurisdiction
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